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Please Check Against SStatement Statement by Ms Gladice Pickering – Legal Attaché, during the Interactive Debates on the Universal Periodic Review of Malawi, 05 May 2015, 09h0 – 12h00
Thank you Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Malawi to the 22nd Session of the UPR and commends them on the presentation of their national report for this review. 
Namibia commends Malawi on the steps taken to implement the recommendations that were accepted during the last review and takes note of the challenges facing the government of Malawi in realizing the rights of its people. 
Namibia is particularly pleased to note the initiatives adopted by the government of Malawi regarding the Roadmap on Accelerated Reduction of Maternal and Neonatal deaths (2011-2016) and the National Sexual and Reproductive Health and Rights Strategy (2011-2016), the passing of the Gender Equality Bill of 2013 and the adoption of the Disability Act in 2012. 
Namibia recommends the following:  
1. That Malawi takes all necessary measures to protect and promote the right of children, including their right to acquire a nationality and to be registered at birth; to combat child marriages and to finalize and implement the national plan of action for vulnerable children for the period 2014–2018. 
2. That Malawi considers ratifying OP2 of the ICCPR and to impose a de facto and de jure moratorium on the imposition of the death penalty with a view to abolishing the death penalty and to commute current death sentences to life imprisonment as far as possible. 
We wish Malawi all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President   
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